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Luke 10:2 says, “The harvest truly is great, but the labourers are few: pray ye
therefore the Lord of the harvest, that he would send forth labourers into his har-
vest.” This verse can be applied to most of the world. Our prayer is that we see
more people rise up and see the need to be missionaries/pastors. This world
needs to be reached with the gospel.

Here in Columbus we are seeing an influx of Hispanics coming from several
countries. Almost every time we go out for visitation, we meet at least one per-
son or family that has just arrived to Columbus.

When we visit new people the reception is good. Their “desire” is to come to
church. But unfortunately, we have found that it is hard for the families that are
here to commit 100% to church. The jobs that are available to them are ones that
require them to work long hours. And this hinders them to be faithful in the ser-
vices. We have seen salvations, spiritual growth and lives changed, but the
struggle is real for them to be faithful to church.

We are blessed to be able to see a solid core group of families and individuals in
the church. We are seeing a desire to learn and grow in the things of Christ. We
do have one man and his family who have a desire in the future to start another
ministry. | am working with him and teaching him in several areas. Please pray
for him and his family to continue to grow, and Lord willing, we could see another
ministry started. We have had several pastors call us and desire to reach the
Hispanics in their area. But unfortunately, they do not have a man to lead. The
more Hispanics that enter the United States the more the need is here to reach
them with the gospel. Please pray with us as we desire and work to see the Lord
do a work in Columbus with the Hispanics that come in our path.

This coming month we are going to have a Thanksgiving outreach. We will be
inviting specific families and friends to have a Thanksgiving service and a meal
afterward. Please be in prayer as we try to use this for HIS GLORY.

We thank you for your support for this ministry. We thank God for each one of
you. Thank you for your support both through prayer and through your financial

giving.
May God Bless,

Ilvan and Susan Chacon
Missionaries to Hispanics of Columbus, OH

“FOR SO HATH THE LORD COMMANDED US, SAYING, | HAVE SET THEE TO BE A LIGHT OF THE GENTILES,
THAT THOU SHOULDEST BE FOR SALVATION UNTO THE ENDS OF THE EARTH" ACTS 13:47



